
GOVERNMENT OF 

THE UNITED STATES VIRGIN ISLANDS         

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR                                                                                                            

 VIRGIN ISLANDS FIRE and EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES 
“Providing Safety, Service, and Satisfaction” 

 
St. Thomas/St. John: 1005 Ross Taarneberg, St. Thomas, VI  00802 ~ Tel: (340) 774-7610 

  St. Croix: No. 3019 Orange Grove, St. Croix, VI  00820 ~ Tel: (340) 773-8050 ~ Fax: (340) 773-8032 
 

March 18, 2024 

Lisle Evelyn, Jr. MA, NRP 

Assistant Director-EMS 

Virgin Islands Fire & Emergency Medical Services 

1005 Ross Taarneberg 

St. Thomas, VI 00802 

Lisle.evelyn@vifs.vi.gov 

340-201-9232 

 

 

Senator Diane T. Capehart 

Chair, Rules and Judiciary Committee 

USVI Legislature 

3022 Estate Golden Rock 

Christiansted  

St. Croix, VI 00820 

Dear Senator Capehart, 

I fully support Mr. Antonio Stevens's confirmation as the new Director of the Virgin Islands Fire 

and Emergency Medical Services (VIFEMS). Unfortunately, due to my participation in Lean Six 

Sigma Training this week, I cannot attend his confirmation hearing scheduled for Wednesday, 

March 20, 2024. However, I wanted to ensure that my voice was heard in this matter. 

I have known Mr. Stevens since 2019, and during this time, we have developed an outstanding 

professional relationship. His dedication, expertise, and commitment to public safety are 

exemplary, making him an ideal candidate for the Director of VIFEMS. 

As the Assistant Director of VIFEMS, I have witnessed firsthand Mr. Stevens' leadership 

capabilities and unwavering dedication to our community's well-being. His strategic vision and 

ability to manage emergencies effectively have contributed significantly to our department's 

success. 
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I am confident that Mr. Stevens will continue to excel as Director of VIFEMS and lead the 

department with integrity, competence, and compassion. His extensive experience in emergency 

services and strong leadership skills make him the perfect candidate to ensure the safety of the 

Virgin Islands' residents. 

I respectfully urge the Rules Committee to approve Mr. Antonio Stevens as the new Director of 

VIFEMS. I am confident that VIFEMS will continue to thrive and serve our community 

excellently under his leadership. 

Thank you for considering my input in this matter. If you need more information or have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Lisle Evelyn, Jr.  

Assistant Director-EMS 

Virgin Islands Fire & Emergency Medical Services.  


